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September 10, 2019 
 
 
 
David Bernett, Administrator  
National Energy Management Institute Committee  
8403 Arlington Boulevard, Suite 100  
Fairfax, Virginia 22031 
 
Dear Mr. Bernett: 
 
The California Energy Commission (CEC) is in receipt of the National Energy 
Management Institute Committee’s (NEMIC) proposed 2019 Update Report 
amending its previously approved application to be a Mechanical Acceptance 
Test Technician (MATT) Certification Provider under California Code of 
Regulations, California Building Energy Efficiency Standards (Energy Standards) 
Title 24, Part 1, §10-103.2(d)2.  
 
Staff has reviewed the NEMIC 2019 Update Report under §10-103(f) and 
determined that it is not approvable at this time because NEMIC does not have 
an operational database system. The NEMIC 2019 Update Report is not 
compliant with §10-103(c)3F (Quality Assurance and Accountability) as well as 
Reference Appendix NA1.9.3(b) (requiring an electronic database) of the 2019 
Energy Standards.  
 
Until such time as NEMIC can demonstrate the functionality of a compliant 
database system, staff cannot recommend approval of the NEMIC 2019 Update 
Report. Until the CEC fully approves the NEMIC 2019 Update Report, NEMIC 
cannot function as an ATTCP. 
 
 
 

Sincerely,  
 
(Signature on File) 
 
Lorraine White 
Standards Compliance Office Manager  
California Energy Commission 

 
cc: Mr. Chris Ruch 


